
 

 

December 20, 2022 

 

Chairman Janno Lieber 

Metropolitan Transit Authority 

2 Broadway  

New York, NY 10004 

 

Chairman Lieber, 

 

I recently met with constituents who were concerned about how congestion pricing will affect them as 

motorcycle drivers. I’m in full support of congestion pricing. That being said, I’d also like to express support 

for their efforts by stating my belief that motorcycles should be charged less than cars in the final fee 

structure. I hope you can take this opinion into account as you finalize your plans. Thank you for reading. 

 

Jabari Brisport 

 

NY State Senator, District 25 


